
CENWP-OD-B        15 February 2023 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD  
 
SUBJECT: 23BON0XX Spillbay 18 Closure for Hydrosurvey 
 
On Friday 10 February 2023, from 0815 until 1400, the BON spillway, including spillbay 18, 
was closed to allow for a hydrosurvey as part of preparatory work the B-Branch erosion repair.  
B-Branch remained in operation, however there was no attraction flow on the 10th until 1400. 

Fish Impacts:  
Spillbay 18 provides attraction flow to the B-Branch entrance.  It is the only spillway ladder 
currently operating so fish could have been delayed.  Total fish passage numbers at Bonneville 
have been less than 10 fish per day for the last few weeks, likely resulting in minimal impacts to 
fish passage.  

 
 
 

Sincerely, 
Bonneville Project Fisheries 

  


